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MAYOR ADAMS’ STATEMENT ON CITY COUNCIL CONFIRMATION OF 

CORPORATION COUNSEL SYLVIA HINDS-RADIX AND DOI COMMISSIONER 

JOCELYN STRAUBER 

 

NEW YORK – New York City Mayor Eric Adams today released the following statement after 

the New York City Council voted to confirm his nominees for Corporation Counsel and 

Department of Investigation (DOI) Commissioner: 

 

“I thank the Council for recognizing the tremendous talent and experience Justice Hinds-Radix 

and Ms. Strauber will bring to their respective roles by voting to confirm them to lead the Law 

Department and the Department of Investigation today. I made a commitment that our 

administration will be guided by the values of accountability, transparency, and fidelity to the 

highest ethical standards. I look forward to working with these two individuals to ensure we live 

up to that commitment, and ‘Get Stuff Done’ on behalf of all New Yorkers.” 
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